Franklin County Rural Water District #1
Annual Membership Meeting Minutes
March 18, 2025


PRESENT:   Kim Tucker, Dawn Rumford, Larry Endecott, Garrett Taylor, Gary Clark, Brad O'Dea, Jason Killian, David Alderman.

VISITORS:   Judy Davis Cole, Brandon Livingston, Ted Stoneking. (All members of the water district.)

1.   CALL TO ORDER:
Vice Chairman Taylor called the Annual meeting to order at 6:30 pm.  He stated that the meeting had met all requirements as far as "Proof of notice of the Annual Meeting" between the Ottawa Herald and the last billing statement.

2.   APPROVAL OF 2024 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES:
Dawn moved that the 2024 Annual meeting minutes be approved as presented.  Larry seconded; motion carried.

3.   STATE OF THE WATER DISTRICT REPORT:
Vice Chairman Taylor asked Tom to present the report.

* New booster pump at our tower being finished up.  This project will help the district in several ways, it will be a profit center, as the City of Wellsville will be paying the district to transport their water from Miami 2 to Wellsville using our lines.  It will also exchange the water in our tower more often making it fresher.  It will certainly be better for the City of Wellsville as they have been paying for the water as a HAWK Coop member but not using it.

* K-33 bridge replacement.  This State project south of Wellsville will provide several small improvements for the District by eliminating several dead ends in our lines, improving water quality.

* Applied for four Grants from the Kansas Water Office.  One was granted, for $18,500.  It will pay for technology costs involved in our proposed expansion north on Tennessee toward Baldwin City.  A real learning experience.

* Passed the KDHE Audit as expected.

4.   NEW BUSINESS:
2025 Budget.  Some discussion for the visitors, $.75 per thousand increase.  Larry moved to approve the 2025 budget, Dawn seconded, motion passed unanimously.

Election of Directors.  Two terms were up, Garrett and David.  Garrett had agreed to run for another term, David decided not to run again.  Election was held, Ted Stoneking had been coming to regular board meetings for the last few months, and had agreed to run for the board.  There were no nominations from the floor.  Ballots were used with two names and two positions open.  Ted and Garrett are the two directors for three-year terms.

5.   ADJOURNMENT:
Larry thanked the visitors for coming, solicited any comments or questions, and moved to adjourn at 7:17pm, Gary seconded, motion carried.








______________________________          ______________________________
Chairperson					     Secretary





